FAO Nigel Nash

Head, Market Infrastructure

Office of Gas and Electricity Markets

9 Mill Bank

London

SW1P 3GE

19 November 2002

ETCC Implementation Review

Dear Nigel

East Midlands Electricity Distribution plc welcome the opportunity to comment on the ETCC Implementation Review.  As a Distributor we are not party to the ETCC, however, we do have significant customer contact through our MPAS Enquiry Service, which we feel enables us to contribute to this discussion.

Our perception is that Suppliers are taking more ownership of erroneous transfers, this is based on us receiving fewer repeat calls from customers advising us that the Supplier they have contacted is not responding.  We do not have any quantifiable figures to support this, but it seems to be a general view.

We note from Figure 19 (of the ETCC Implementation Review) that approximately one third of all Erroneous Transfers (ETs) are caused by Suppliers selecting the incorrect MPAN. It is in this area that Distributors can assist.

We are currently in the process of conducting address cleansing to the new Standard Address Format (SAF). The industry target for completion of this is the end of December 2002 and we aim to achieve this target.  We are also working with a number of local authorities to further improve the plot to postal address issues.

In addition, we have, in conjunction with NEDL & YEDL, established an internet site whereby authorised users can gain access to up to date MPAS information.  This service is available free of charge to all suppliers and enables them to access, under certain prescribed conditions, the Supplier identity.  As part of a review of this facility EME, NEDL & YEDL have initiated a change to the data available on the internet site so that all Supplier identities, previous, current and pending, can be displayed.  Additionally, any objections to transfer will be available which will include the objection resolution status. This will provide either the supplier, energywatch or Ofgem with access to the same Registration data and should help to eliminate disputes regarding which supplier is registered against a specific MPAN.  We believe that this change will enable suppliers to quickly identify the counterparty enabling dialogue and the return process to be managed within the required timescales.  Clearly the benefits of the online MPAS service will increase as more distributors become involved.

We believe that the steps we are taking in cleansing our addresses and providing the internet facility provides suppliers with an additional tool to help minimise incorrect MPAN selection and also to identify information relating to a potential ET.

We would also like to confirm that EME's Registration System does allow next working day transfers.

If you require any further information then please contact Geoff Huckerby on 01332 393820 in the first instance.

Yours sincerely
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